
Sacred Heart Catholic Church and St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 PARISH BULLETIN  

 Reverend Dariusz Ziebowicz, S.D.S.  
Sacred Heart Church Deacon Roger Muehr (512) 303-3082 St. Mary’s Church 
Rockne, Texas Deacon Alvin Frerich (512) 914-9589 String Prairie, Texas 
(512) 321-7991 4045 FM 535, Bastrop, TX 78602 (830) 839-4580 
office@shcrockne.church https://catholic.irockne.com https://stmarysp.church 

Hall Rental: Please e-mail sacredhearthallrentals@live.com or call Diana and Mauro Rodriguez, 512-673-7422. 
  Holtman Hall Contracts are posted on the church website, http://sacredheart.rocknetx.com/ 
Baptism: One class is required for parents and sponsors!  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Marriage: A six-month notice is required.  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Pro-Life Coordinator: Linda Kutach Strmiska, 512-560-7197 or lifeatshc@gmail.com.  
Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner is hospitalized or homebound, please contact the rectory. 
Confessions: Rockne and String Prairie:   A half-hour before Mass on Friday, Saturday and Sunday or by appointment. 
Rosary:  Prayed 30 minutes before Mass. 
 

August 28, 2022 – Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

MASSES: Monday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) NO MASS 
 Tuesday 7:00 a.m. (Rockne) NO MASS 
 Wednesday 7:00 p.m. (String Prairie) Gene Ott, Adolph Muehr and Clayton Seidel – by Anne Seidel and Family 
 Thursday 7:00 a.m. (Rockne) Father Daniel J. Jones – by Yen Khang Van 
 Friday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Bill & Lucy Meuth – by Family 
 Saturday 5:00 p.m. (Rockne) John Thompson – by Nelda Thompson 
 Sunday 8:00 a.m. (Rockne) Living and deceased members of Philip & Rosa R. Goertz Family – by Family 
  10:00 a.m. (String Prairie) Victor & Louise Waneck – by Howard & Marie Waneck 
 

Weekend Masses continue to be live streamed. Only Saturday’s 5:00 p.m. Mass will be shown in Holtman Hall and the Eucharist 
distributed. 
 

Please pick up the 2022 Bazaar Chairpersons/Donation Slip and the 2022 Bazaar Workers List in the Church entry vestibule.  
Also, the kitchen chairman needs additional chicken & dressing donations. 
 

The Patriot Rosary led by the Knights of Columbus will be offered Friday, September 2, at 7:00 p.m., in Elgin, at Sacred Heart 
Church.  It is paramount for us as Catholics to pray for the good of our country before the November elections.  The Patriotic 
Rosary is a great way to do that.  (Mike May) 
 

Please have bulletin announcements in by Tuesday, August 30, 5:00 p.m.  (Susan French) 
 

Thank you to everyone for buying and selling Bazaar Raffle tickets.  Please turn in money and ticket stubs to Janet Rathmann at 
the Church door at any of the weekend Masses on or before Bazaar day, September 4.  Otherwise,  please turn them in at the 
raffle table in the lunch line in Holtman Hall on Bazaar day, no later than 2:00 p.m.  Thanks for all your help!  (Janet Rathmann) 
 

Registration for CCD Religious Education classes has begun.  Opportunities to register will be available before and after 
weekend masses thru September 3 and 4.  You may also request enrollment forms by emailing 
sacredheart.rockne.ccd@gmail.com.  (Bill Kadura) 
 

La matrícula para las clases de Educación Religiosa de CCD ha comenzado.  Oportunidades para registrarse estarán 
disponibles antes y después de las misas de fin de semana hasta el 3 y 4 de Septiembre.   También puede solicitar formularios 
de inscripción por correo electrónico en sacredheart.rockne.ccd@gmail.com. 
 

RCIA classes to start on September 11.  RCIA stands for Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults.  It is the normal process by which 
non-Catholics can enter the Catholic Church.  However, RCIA classes are open to anyone wishing to learn more about the 
Catholic faith.  RCIA classes for the 2022-23 liturgical year will begin on September 11 at 9:00 a.m., in Holtman Hall.  Do you 
know someone who may be interested in attending?  Please extend this invite.  All are welcome.  See the parish website for 
details.  (Rodney Kadura) 
 

Sacred Heart is looking for someone to take over the responsibility for Hall Rentals.  If anyone is interested, please contact the 
rectory at office@shcrockne.church.  (Marsha Ireland) 
 

Congratulations to James and Janet Rathmann.  They were awarded the Diocese of Austin Rural Life Individual Award by the 
Austin DCCW.  The award was presented by Bishop Vasquez at the Annual Rural Life Mass on August 16. 
 

We wish a Happy Birthday to Margie Tucker on the occasion of her 88th birthday, which she celebrates today, August 28, to 
Wayne Norris on the occasion of his 90th birthday, which he celebrates on September 2 and to Virgil Meuth on the occasion of 
his 88th birthday, which he celebrates on September 3.  May God bless you and keep you for many more years.  (Fr. Dariusz) 
 

Collection:  $2,692.00  Assumption of Mary:  $267.00 
 

Sept. 3 Statue: Lester Bartsch Family   
Sept. 4 Statue: Theresa Shumake   
 Chalice: Alois & Sandra Goertz 
If you feel uneasy taking the Statue or Chalice home, don’t feel obligated. But for your safety, please sanitize after receiving and 
before returning. 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 

Sept. 4 Cleaning: Carolyn Hammons Team 5   
Sept. 4 Statue: Della Seidel   
If you feel uneasy taking the Statue home, don’t feel obligated. But for your safety, please sanitize after receiving and before 
returning. 
 

Collection:  $934.00 Capital Campaign:  $100.00 Assumption of Mary:  $159.00 
Online Collection:  $440.00 School Building:  $150.00 Online Capital Campaign:  $200.00 
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